
 
 
 
 
 

 

Geography progression in knowledge & skills document 
 

Location 
knowledge 

EYFS Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

To know what 
road and town our 
school is located 
in. 
 
To begin to 
recognise their 
personal address. 

To know the names 
of and locate the 
seven continents 
and five oceans of 
the world. 
 
To know the names 
of the four countries 
that make up the 
UK and name the 
three main seas 
that surround the 
UK. 
 
To know the name 
of and locate the 
four capital cities of 
England, Wales, 
Scotland and 
Northern Ireland. 
 

To revisit the 
world’s continents 
and oceans.  
 

To locate Australia 
and some of its 
states on a map.  

To know the names 
of and locate at least 
eight counties and at 
least six cities in 
England. 
 
To know where the 
main mountain 
regions are in the 
UK. 
 
To know, name and 
locate the main rivers 
in the UK. 
 
Revisit countries/ 
capitals within the 
UK from Year 1. 
 

To know the names 
of and locate at least 
eight European 
countries.  
 
To know the names 
of a number of 
European capitals. 
 
To know the position 
and significance of 
the Equator, the 
Tropic of Cancer and 
the Tropic of 
Capricorn. 
 
Revisit continents 
Oceans from Year 2 
before focusing on 
Europe. 
 

To know the names 
of, and locate, a 
number of 
volcanoes/ 
earthquake fault 
lines located across 
the world, including 
the Ring of Fire. 
 

To know the names 
of and locate a 
number of the 
world’s highest 
mountain ranges. 
 

Link back to Year 3 - 
revisit UK mountain 
ranges and rivers. 
Explain we are 
looking at other 
physical features 
which shape our 
world. 
 

To know the names of 
and locate a number of 
South or North 
American countries. 
 
To know about 
different time zones 
and work out 
differences. 
 
Link back to Year 2 
and 4 - recap 
continents, seas and 
oceans before 
focusing on America. 
Link back to Year 4 - 
recap Equator, Tropics 
of Capricorn/ Cancer. 
 

Vocabulary 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Country 
Town 
England 
Scunthorpe 
Timberlands 
Road 
Local area 
School 

Continents 
Oceans 
England 
Northern Ireland 
Scotland 
Wales 
North Sea 
Celtic Sea 
Atlantic Ocean 
London 
Edinburgh 
Cardiff 
Belfast 
+ previous vocab 

Antarctica 
Australia 
Asia 
Africa 
Europe 
North America 
South America 
Arctic Ocean 
Pacific Ocean 
Atlantic Ocean 
Indian Ocean 
Southern Ocean 
+ previous vocab 

Counties 
Council 
Lincolnshire 
Yorkshire 
Derbyshire 
Nottinghamshire 
Liverpool 
Manchester 
Birmingham 
Sheffield 
Hull 
River Humber 
River Thames 
+ previous vocab 

Border 
European Union 
Population 
Capitals 
France - Paris 
Germany - Berlin 
Spain - Madrid 
Switzerland - Bern 
Latvia - Riga 
Equator 
Tropic of Cancer 
Tropic of Capricorn 
+ previous vocab 

Tectonic plates 
Oceanic crust 
Continental crust 
Fault line 
San Andreas fault 
Ring of Fire 
Andes 
Himalayans 
Alps 
Rockies 
+ previous vocab 

North America 
South America 
Boundaries 
Canada 
Unites States 
Mexico 
Brazil 
Argentina 
Chile 
Time zones 
 



Place 
knowledge  

EYFS Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

To know how our 
climate and 
culture compares 
to a contrasting 
country (India).  
 
To make 
observations of 
our natural 
environment (e.g. 
animals/plants in 
our local area).  

To know the 
features of hot and 
cold places in the 
world. 

To know the main 
differences 
between a place in 
England and a 
small place in a 
non-European 
country (Australia). 

To know the main 
differences between 
different types of 
settlements within 
the UK (urban and 
rural). 

To explore 
differences between 
Northern and 
Southern Europe: 
weather, climate, 
culture.  
 
 

To know main 
differences between 
the level of 
destruction/ 
response to natural 
disasters in both 
more and less 
economically 
developed countries. 

To know key 
differences between 
living in the UK and in 
a country in either 
North or South 
America. 

Vocabulary 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Climate 
Hot  
Cold 
Sun  
Rain 
Snow 
 

Weather 
Seasons 
Observations 
Recording 
Temperature 
Thermometer 
Penguins 
Polar bears 
Desert 
+ previous vocab 
 

Outback 
Wild life 
Indigenous  
Immigrated 
Settlers 
Population 
Differences 
Similarities 
Population 
Landmarks 
+ previous vocab 

Urban 
Rural 
Settlements 
Land use 
Housing 
Transport 
+ previous vocab 

Time zones 
Climate 
Culture 
Coastal 
+ previous vocab 

Destruction 
Eruption 
Earthquakes 
Tsunamis 
Volcanoes 
Lower economically 
developed 
More economically 
developed 
Developing countries 
Emissions   
+ previous vocab 

American state 
Canyon 
Temperate 
Biomes 
+ previous vocab 



Human and 
physical 

geography 

EYFS Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

To identify 
different seasons 
in the UK. 
 
To recognise 
features of our 
immediate 
environment: 
shops, churches, 
parks etc.  

To know which is 
the hottest and 
coldest season in 
the UK. 
 
To know and 
recognise main 
weather symbols. 
 
To know the main 
differences 
between a city, 
town and village. 
 

To identify the 
following physical 
features: mountain, 
lake, island, valley, 
cliff, forest and 
beach. 
 
To identify well-
known human 
features of 
Australia: Sydney 
Harbour Bridge, 
Sydney Opera 
House.  
 
To explain some of 
the advantages/ 
disadvantages of 
living in a particular 
location. 
 

To know and label 
the main features of 
a river. 
 
To know why most 
cities are located by 
a river. 
 
To explain the 
features of a water 
cycle. 
 
To know why 
industrial areas and 
ports are important. 
 

To know about 
varying weather and 
climate, including the 
differences between 
Northern and 
Southern Europe. 
 
To identify the main 
physical 
characteristics of 
countries across 
Europe.  
 
To identify main trade 
and economy and 
compare to a region 
in the UK. 
 

To know the names 
of and explain the 
characteristics of the 
four types of plate 
boundaries. 
 
To know what 
causes an 
earthquake. 
 
To label the different 
parts of a volcano. 
 

To know the key 
human and physical 
features of countries 
within North and South 
America. 
 
To know what is meant 
by biomes and know 
what the features of a 
specific biome are. 
 
To label layers of a 
rainforest and know 
what deforestation is. 
 

Vocabulary 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Weather 
Seasons 
Autumn 
Winter 
Spring  
Summer 
Town 
Road 
House 
Farm 
Shop 
Food 
Water 

Extreme weather 
Flooding 
Drought 
Hurricane 
Blizzard 
Town  
Country 
Village 
City 
Differences 
Similarities 
Beach 
Port 
Tourist 
Landmark 
Features 
Urban 
Rural 
+ previous vocab 

Mountain 
River 
Lake  
Island 
Valley 
Cliff 
Forest 
Hill 
Beach 
Coast 
Soil 
Valley 
Vegetation 
Office 
Harbour 
Great Barrier Reef 
Sydney Harbour 
+ previous vocab 

Peak 
Estuary 
Mouth 
Source 
Meander 
Tributary 
Stream 
Industrial 
Ports  
Tourism 
Industry 
Settlement 
Land use 
Ben Nevis  
Mount Snowdon 
Water cycle 
Evaporation 
Condensation 
+ previous vocab 

Climate zones 
Landmarks 
Eiffel Tower 
Leaning Tower of 
Pisa 
The Colosseum 
Economy 
Trade 
Overcast 
+ previous vocab 

Volcano 
Earthquake 
Seismic waves 
Convection currents 
Magma 
Lava 
Magnitude 
Richter scale 
Aftershock 
Landslide 
Vent 
Conduit 
Magma chamber 
Throat 
Sill 
Natural resources 
Energy 
Minerals 
+ previous vocab 

Biomes 
Vegetation belts 
Rainforest 
Tundra 
Aquatic 
Grassland 
National park 
Deforestation 
Biodiversity 
Indigenous 
Erosion 
Plateau 
Colorado River 
Statue of Liberty 
The ‘big apple’ 
Population density 
Population distribution 
Sparse 
Dense 



Fieldwork skills 
 

EYFS Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

To be exposed to 
maps and ariel 
photographs of 
Scunthorpe and 
our school.  
 
To be exposed to 
globes to share 
the location of the 
UK and India. 
 
To draw a simple 
aerial view map of 
the 
classroom/school 
grounds.  

To use an atlas.  
 
To know where the 
equator, North Pole 
and South Pole are 
on a globe/map. 
 
To observe and 
describe daily 
weather patterns. 
 
To use simple 
fieldwork and 
observation skills to 
study the 
geography of the 
school and its 
grounds. 

 
To construct a 
simple map of the 
school grounds 
(including a key).  
 

To know and use 
the terminologies: 
left and right; 
below, next to. 

To use simple 
fieldwork and 
observation skills to 
study the 
geography of the 
school and its 
grounds and local 
environment 
(Bottesford Beck). 

 
To devise a simple 
map of a route of 
our local area 
(including a key 
and direction of 
north).  

 
To make 
observational 
sketches of 
features of our local 
area.  
 
To know which is 
N, E, S, W on a 
compass. 
 

 

To use an atlas to 
locate cities and 
counties within the 
UK. 
 
To explore the 
topography of the 
UK.  
 
To know how to plan 
a journey within the 
UK using a road 
map. 
 
To know what most 
of the ordnance 
survey symbols 
stand for. 
 
To know how to 
present information 
gathered in fieldwork 
using a simple graph. 
 

To use maps and 
atlases to locate 
European countries 
and capitals. 
 
To use maps and 
globes to locate the 
equator, the Tropics 
of Cancer and 
Capricorn and the 
Greenwich Meridian. 
 
To know and name 
the eight points of a 
compass. 
 
To know how to use 
graphs to record 
features such as 
temperature or 
rainfall. 
 

To know how to use 
maps, globes and 
Google Earth to 
locate countries and 
geographical 
features. 
 
To know how to use 
sketch maps, plans, 
graphs and digital 
technologies to 
observe, measure 
and record human 
and physical 
features. 
 
To know how to use 
four-figure grid 
references. 
 

To use maps and 
aerial photos to 
consider the location 
of an appropriate, 
alternate form of 
energy in 
Scunthorpe. 

To know how to use 
six-figure grid 
references. 
 
To know how to use a 
range of numerical and 
quantitative skills to 
analyse, interpret and 
present data collected 
from fieldwork 
observations. 
 
To know how to use 
latitude and longitude 
in an atlas or globe. 

 
To construct a map to 
scale.  
 
 

Vocabulary 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Map 
Aerial view 
Globe  
Direction 
Address 
Observations 

Atlas 
Index 
Contents 
Forecast 
Symbol  
Rain gauge 
Meteorologist 
Equator 
North Pole 
South Pole 
Compass 
+ previous vocab 

North  
East 
South  
West 
Symbols 
Key 
+ previous vocab 

Ordnance Survey 
Topography 
Height 
Relief 
Graph 
+ previous vocab 
 

Equator 
Tropics of Cancer 
Tropics of Capricorn 
Greenwich 
Meridian 
Precipitation 
Anemometer 
Line graph 
North-East 
North-West 
South-East 
South-West 
+ previous vocab 

Grid references 
4-figure 
6-figure 
Co-ordinates 
Y axis 
X axis 
Cross section 
Elevation 
Trends 
Mean 
Average 
+ previous vocab 

Latitude 
Longitude 
Anomaly 
Spreadsheet 
Scale 
+ previous vocab 
 

 


